Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

30th November 2015
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Sue Hoyle, Annette Day, Peter Clay, Gill Briggs, Dr Mani, Delia Haywood, Charlotte Powell, Jacqui Yates, Roy Dobson, Ruth Harris, Marcus Beaumont, Mary McCormack.
Apologies:
Jenny Spencer, Eileen Newham, Jill Robson, JC & L Arragon, Freda Trigg
1. Surgery Update 
Defibrillator fitter, new blinds, newly decorated outside, new signs for the GPs, hearing loop fitted thanks to Peter Clay, advert for partner/salaried GP, full time practice administrator starting 14/12/15, advertise for reception manager and 2 part time secretaries will be appointed.
2. Friends and family test
Much more positive comments than negative, conflicting regarding appointments, we will show the staff all the comments at the next staff meeting. They are displayed in the waiting room for anyone to read.
3. Carers Champion Update
Lynda Drury met with Sandra and Anne Marie from Carers count, they are going to send posters and provide more up to date information.  

Lynda is going to do a presentation at our next training session in the practice.  The practice is actively promoting carers, posters, right hand side prescriptions, information on the website, questionnaires being given out, coding all carers, problems with coding from the other organisations.  We now have about 80 carers.  
4. Healthwatch

Healthwatch have been to both surgeries, very positive regarding Lepton, some positive responses.  Healthwatch said many did not want to complete the questionnaire but of all the patients she spoke to regarding the surgery they were happy with the practice.  
5. Hearing Loop
Induction loop systems now fitted at both surgeries to help patients who are using hearing aids.
6. Health Tools
Has now been put on the website.
7. Breaking the Cycle
Very good week, all the patients were seen that wanted to be seen, all the visits were completed in the morning.  The practice is going to look into may be having a duty GP on some of the busiest days.

8. CCG News

The next meeting is on 3rd December 2015 and a report will be available later. We will be looking at ways to reduce DNA’s and increasing the number of patients online.
9. PPG What Next?

We need some ideas to spend our remaining money wisely as there is about £300 left.  Ideas included a wheelchair for the surgery or a blood monitor.
10. Date of Next Meeting

Monday February 22nd 2016.

